Board of Supervisors County of Prince George, Virginia Resolution

At a regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the County of Prince George held in the Boardroom, Third Floor, County Administration Building, 6602 Courts Drive, Prince George, Virginia this 11th day of April, 2017:

Present:	<u>Vote:</u>	
William A. Robertson, Jr., Chairman		
Donald R. Hunter, Vice-Chairman		
Alan R. Carmichael		
Jerry J. Skalsky		
T. J. Webb		
C-3		
On motion of	, seconded by	, which carried
unanimously, the following Resolution	was adopted:	
-		

RESOLUTION; PROCLAMATION; VIRGINIA PUBLIC SAFETY TELECOMMUNICATIONS WEEK; APRIL 9-15, 2017

WHEREAS, the health, safety and well-being of all Virginians are important to the prosperity and livelihood of our Commonwealth's families and communities; and

WHEREAS, the presence of 9-1-1 assistance enhances the safety of Virginia's communities by enabling public safety response teams to quickly attend to emergency situations; and

WHEREAS, hundreds of dedicated public safety telecommunications personnel serve Virginia's communities every day by responding to requests for law enforcement, fire and emergency medical services and by dispatching the appropriate public safety provider teams as quickly as possible; and

WHEREAS, professional public safety telecommunicators provide the vital link between public safety providers and those in need; and

WHEREAS, public safety telecommunicators throughout Virginia participate in over three million 9-1-1 emergency calls each year; and

WHEREAS, it is important for all Virginians to use 9-1-1 services responsibly by calling only during legitimate emergency situations, and by doing so we may increase the efficiency of public safety systems and improve the likelihood of saving lives and prevailing in emergency situations.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of Prince George County this 11th day of April, 2017, does hereby proclaim April 9-15, 2017 Virginia Public Safety Telecommunications Week; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Board recognizes its outstanding telecommunications personnel and encourages all County Departments and Offices to acknowledge Virginia Public Safety Telecommunications Week.

A Copy Teste:	
Percy C. Ashcraft	
County Administrator	